
Carson Valley Women’s Golf Club 
General Meeting Minutes 

September 7, 2021 

President’s Report  

Kelly King called meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. at Carson Valley Golf Clubhouse.  

Congratulations to President Cup Winners: Flt. #1 Debbie Knapp, Flt. 2 Mary Milligan, 
Flt. 3 Judy Brooke 

Officer Reports 

Treasurers Report: Finance Report by Rhonda McClelland. There is $1534 in the Do-
nation Fund and $4494 in the Checking Account. 

Rules Report: Chair Patti Parker had no new business to discuss. Suze Ericson said 
Course Management will announce in the Fall when the leaf rule is in effect. 

Old Business 

Kelly reminded members if they are signed up for Tuesday play and find they won’t 
make it, to be sure and cancel by calling pro shop or accessing Golf Genius. 

New Business 

Golf Clinics: Golf clinics will be held at 8:15 a.m. as follows: 
 Sept. 14: Putting              
 Oct. 5: Chipping and Pitching 
Communications: To eliminate confusion and extra work for CVGC staff, please funnel 
all club-related communications through Kelly King or Judy Brook. These include the    
following concerns: 

1. Club-Related Concerns include discrepancies on results, payouts, foursome 
and cart pairings, game postings, and problems with other members, CVGC       
employees, etc. 

2. Rules Concerns: Any member who has issues or concerns related to rules 
should contact Rules Chair Patti Parker. If Patti is unable to resolve the issue, she 
will engage the Board for assistance. If the Board is unable to satisfactorily resolve 
the issue, then the Board will bring it to the Club Pro. 

3. Course Etiquette: Any concern a member has regarding non-members’ course 
etiquette, (such as hitting up on you, playing too slow for the size of their group,    
unsportsmanlike conduct) should be directed to the Pro Shop. Club members 
should call the Pro Shop to reports these types of incidents and not to engage with 
the non-member players. We should all add the Pro Shop to our cell phone contact 
lists. 



Club Championship: This 2-week series starts next week, Sept. 14. Rules for compet-
ing in the Club Championship tournament are as follows: 

1. Competitors: Competitors must be a member in good standing for prior two 
months. They must have an established USGA handicap. They must have played at 
least five (5) 18-hole rounds on Ladies Days. They must play both rounds on the 
scheduled dates. They must play out every hole. 

2. Flights: All competitors will be flighted based on handicaps and tees. First round 
pairing will be based on handicaps. Second round pairing will be based on first round 
results. 

3. Tees: Players competing for the title of “Club Champion” must play from the white 
tees. All other players will play from their declared tees. 

4. Winner: One Club Champion is determined by low gross among those players 
playing from the white tees. Ties will be settle with three (3) hole playoff on Holes 1, 
2 and 3. Flight winners from all tees will be based on net score. 

5. Purse: Fees for both rounds to be paid on day of first round. Club Champion will 
be exempt from paying the following year’s GHIN fee. 

Recognizing Breast Cancer Awareness Month: Tuesday, October 5th (also our next 
General Meeting) will be ‘Think Pink’ day in recognition of breast cancer survivors. 
Everyone is encouraged to wear pink that day so we can honor them with our 'sea of 
pink.’ We have at least 5 survivors in our Club. There will also be a special game involv-
ing a pink ball, which everyone will hear more about that day. 

Nominations for 2022: The following nominations were approved. 

• Kelly King for President, nominated by Lani Rudell and Debbie Knapp 

• Judy Brooke for Vice President, nominated by Lani Rudell and Debbie Knapp 

• Jan Singyke for Secretary, nominated by Suze Ericson 

• Margaret Fay for Treasurer, nominated by Suze Ericson 

• Gwynn Sadlier Guiette for Treasurer, nominated by herself. 

Announcements:  

Birdie List: Reminder to add your name to Birdie List if you make a Birdie 

Time Change: Our shotgun start until the end of the season is at 9:00 a.m. 

Next General Meeting:  October 5, same day as Think Pink and last Golf Clinic. 

Year End Banquet: Schedule for our last day of play, Oct. 19. To be held at Jodi Davis’s 
house on Hole 12 of CVGC. The cost is $5.00 payable in advance. 

Raffle Winners: Clubhouse raffle won by Louise Sparks. Louise received a cute-as-a 
ladybug headcover. 50/50 raffle won by Jan Recanzone. Jan took home $50; club re-
ceived $50 to be placed in donation fund. 



Meeting adjourned: 2:30 p.m. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Jan Singyke


	Carson Valley Women’s Golf Club
	General Meeting Minutes
	September 7, 2021

